# CHANNAHON VILLAGE BOARD COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MEETING OCTOBER 01, 2012

Village President Joe Cook called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. with Trustees Militello, Nash, Papesh, McMillin, Slocum and Greco present.

Also present were Finance Director Robert Guess, Village Attorney David Silverman, Police Chief Jeff Wold, Director of Public Works Ed Dolezal, Director of Community Development Mike McMahon, and Village Clerk Missey Schumacher.

# ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT

An Ordinance Authorizing Agreements with the International Union of Operating Engineers, Local 150, Public Employees Division  $-1^{st}$  Read

- a. Police Sergeants
- b. Public Works Employees
- c. Administration

Guess stated that the agreements have been ratified, but final drafts have not yet been received by VOC. He requested that the Board pass an ordinance authorizing Village President Joe Cook to sign the agreement between VOC and International Union of Operating Engineers, Local 150.

### COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

No Formal Items for Discussion.

#### FINANCE DEPARTMENT

No Formal Items for Discussion.

## POLICE DEPARTMENT

# Updates on CERT Training, CPA and Active Shooter's Training

Wold stated that the 2<sup>nd</sup> week of CERT training dealt with fire suppression. He also stated that only one person registered for the senior CPA class, so that person will be included in the next general CPA class.

The Active Shooter training, put together by officers Gunty and Blough, was held at MCHS. Approximately 25 people attended. Other groups have requested that this training be presented to their groups. On October 16 at VOC, the training will be presented to the Rotary Club.

## PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

### Whispering Oaks Subdivision Step 4 – Acceptance of Public Improvements,

## **Release of Improvement Completion Guarantees**

Dolezal requested that the Board accept public improvements and accept a reduced 2 year maintenance guarantee. The amount was reduced because VOC no longer required the developer to complete certain improvements.

## Placement of Welcome to Channahon sign

Dolezal stated that there are currently 2 "Welcome to Channahon" signs that are not installed. The Public Works Department is repairing one of them. Dolezal asked the Board to authorize installation of one near McDonald's at Rt. 6 and I-55.

President Cook also stated that he has had a conversation with IDOT regarding signage at the Brisbin Road interchange and Channahon should be included in signage.

Trustee Papesh asked about the status of the traffic lights at Rt. 6 and MCHS. Dolezal stated that the intergovernmental agreements have been completed and the letter went to the State on Wednesday. He added that MCHS has not yet ordered the mast arms.

President Cook stated that letters and resolutions have been sent to all representatives. Pam Roth is supportive. On October 10, 2012 at Romeoville Village Hall from 3-6 p.m. there will be a multimodal transportation hearing. Cook encouraged everyone to attend.

Trustee Militello stated that County Board member Don Gould has asked that the sludge issue be included on the County Board Agenda for the Land Use Committee.

Submitted by Janet Schumacher Village Clerk